
Minutes of Cedarville Village Council 

Held November 26, 2018 

 

Council met in regular session on November 26, 2018 with Mayor Fudge presiding. Council 

members present were Brooks, Chisholm, Terrell, Pergram and Stancliff.  Council member Ware 

had an excused absence.  The Council President, Doug Chisholm recorded the minutes.  

Minutes:  Minutes of the regular meeting of November 12, 2018 were accepted as submitted.  

Mayor: Announced that we have received the contract from Solis to complete the Police Station 

renovations.  The quote came in at under $25,000 and includes the building permit and all other 

expenses.  

It was confirmed that the Council President will be attending the meeting on December 4, 2018 

at 6:00 pm at the Greene County Commissioners office to pick-up the $25,099 check for the 

grant from Greene County.  It will be presented in a ceremonial type presentation.  

Police Chief: 

 Captain Leedy filled in for Chief Roberts.   

 He provided council with an over-view of any significant activities since the last 

meeting.  

 He responded to some questions that Councilman Terrell had on the school board 

security issue that he was aware. Chief Roberts has met with school officials on 

questions surrounding that topic. 

 Provided information on the security issues surrounding the vacated home located 

at 53 W. Elm Street.  Several youth in the community have been found hanging 

out inside. House will be boarded up soon for safety purposes.  

Village Administrator: 

 Commented that leaf pickup is continuing.  

 Village is prepared for Little Town of Lights scheduled for December 1st.  

 Reported on the drainage ditch issue located on SR 72 by the Cemetery as you 

drive into the Village. The drainage pipe seems to be holding up, but will continue 

to monitor. The county replaced this a number of years ago and it was reported 

that there may be some deterioration of it since that time.  

Old Business:   None 

New Business:  Ordinance 2018-05 pertaining to the Increase fees for refuse collections in the 

village of Cedarville, Ohio and declaring an Emergency was presented and reviewed.  

Brooks moved and Terrell seconded to pass this ordinance.  The motion was passed with all 

ayes.  

Ordinance 2018-06 pertaining to Creating a curb side pick-up parking place on S. Main Street 

(U.S. Route 72) in front of the Cedar Care Pharmacy for pick-up and drop-off of prescriptions 

only was presented and reviewed.  



This was the first reading and will be voted on in the next meeting.  

Warrants: Warrants in the amount of $24,143.95 were submitted. Chisholm moved and Brooks 

seconded to approve the warrants for payment.  The motion passed with all ayes.  

 

 Committee Reports – nothing to report. 

 Community Relations – nothing to report.  

 Finance/Utility – nothing to report.  

 Fiscal Officer – items under new business were handled in his absence.  

 Solicitor – update to the foreclosure case mentioned in last meeting.  

 Zoning Administrator – see the zoning report that was submitted.  One of the items 

highlighted was the property at 53 West Elm Street, mentioned under the police report. 

The Health Department was called in to the review the situation and it is being 

considered for condemning the property.  

 Parks Director – all ready for the Little Town of Lights.  Nothing new to report.  

 

Guests Comments:  none 

Council Comments: none 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm.  The next council meeting will be held on December 10, 2018 at 

7:00 pm.  The last meeting in December will be held on December 27, 2018 at 7:00 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


